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MOTTINGHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Chair:  Gail Hodges
Meeting of the Executive Committee held at the Methodist Church at 7.00 pm on Thursday 19th September 2024
1. Welcome and apologies

Apologies: Laurie Bell, Carol Borhani, Bob Lawrie, James Martin, Hilary McVitty, Richard Mainwaring-Burton, Graham Soars, Cllr Roger Tester
Present: Sally Babi, Bob Blanks, Jane Cornish, Sian Halcrow-Wilson, Gail Hodges, Rachel Travers, Lesley Robins, (Secretary)
In attendance: Jane Hill, (resident), Les Huxley, (resident) Ken Lodge, (Foxes Field management), Andrew Pain, (resident), Melanie Pierce, (Mottingham Hall Nursery) Fabio Rossi, (Elmstead FC) Melanie Smith, (Mottingham Hall Nursery), Cllr David Cartwright, Cllr Kathy Dowse, Cllr Matt Hartley, Cllr Will Rowlands.
2. Draft minutes of the meeting of  27th June 2024
These were approved subject to one amendment at item 5.5. Sentence to read ‘The MRA Boundary runs up to Shottery Close and the estate is not included so this request was judged to be inappropriate’.

3. Matters arising not addressed elsewhere on this agenda
3.1 Elmstead Football Club
Ken Lodge and Fabio Rossi outlined their proposals, initially setting out the context. They are both Sports Managers, with delegated responsibility to manage sports grounds. Elmstead FC is a not for profit organisation. Ken has been trying to upgrade the pavilion and Fabio needs more land. They propose an arena – 3g turf with floodlights and fencing. It will be large. There would be more frequent openings and less anti-social behaviour. Any extra funds, (although the source of these funds was unclear), will go to Ken for extra facilities and activities such as a garden, yoga, Pilates, a cafe. It would be of benefit to the community with public access for Mottingham residents, providing them with 50% usage. It will be available to all age groups from 7 to 18 for training and matches. The 16-19 B-Tec Academy will be football related, involving 22 scholars for two years. The course will include topics such as refereeing, diet, physio, English and mathematics. The teachers will be from local secondary schools. The facility will be open until approximately 9.00pm. It will be behind the pavilion offset from the car park. Ken will be in control of the pavilion. Fabio will manage the sports facility. The stands will be no higher than 10ft. There will be modern LED lighting, which is less obtrusive. There had been a suggestion of hedging to make it look green, but this had been amended to an open fence following objections to the hedging blocking the overall vista.
Fabio Rossi was asked to provide further drawings.
An application for planning permission has not yet been submitted.
It was noted that there would need to be a public consultation,
Ken and Fabio were thanked for their presentation. They then left the meeting.
3.2 Planters

The planters are on order, with a wait time of 22 weeks from the end of August. Capel Manor has been informed and planting will now take place in May 2025. We are still awaiting a breakdown of additional costs.
3.3 Scout hut sale

Cllr Rowlands reported that the sale of the scout hut is being investigated.

3.4 Playground funding
Sian Halcrow-Wilson reported the following successful funding bids: 

20k from the Jubilee Grant; 10k from the Lottery; 3k from Smile of Hope (ring fenced for table); approximately1k from Go Fund Me - Rachel table (already installed) & bench

Decisions are awaited on the following bids:

10k from Southeastern Rail; 5-10k from Mottingham Big Local: approximately 1k from the Postcode Lottery; and 10k from Sports England.

Cllr Rowlands had provided an extensive list of other options that are being worked through by the Playground team, who are hoping to benefit from the Scout Hut sale.
A meeting is planned with council officers to confirm designs based on these funds. It is hoped that some equipment will be ordered soon. 

3.5 Update on progress with the website

Hilary McVitty had provided a detailed progress report to the Chairman, but unfortunately she has been taken ill. Nevertheless, it is understood that clear progress is being made on the update to the website.
4. Preparations for the Remembrance Service on 10.11.24
Laurie Bell has arranged the supply of no parking cones from Eltham College. He will arrange, probably with Graham Soars, about leaving the Road Closed signs out. Jane Cornish has hi-vis jackets. Lesley Robins will send out an email asking for people to man the road closures.

5. Chairman’s Report
Covered elsewhere in this agenda.

6. Representative Reports
6.1 Councillors, Bromley
Cllr Rowlands reported the following:
· As yet there is no update on the delivery of the planters.
· Scout hut – noted at agenda item 3.3
· The Dorset Road Infant School site is being looked at for housing and proposals should be completed by December. HMOs would require planning permission.
· Idverde should have given notice of the recent funfair on Foxes Field

· A Scout Group is starting up at St Edwards and it is hoped it will be fully up and running by Christmas.
In his absence, Cllr Cartwright sent the following report:

Mottingham Library
The Council's Library Repair Programme focuses on the replacement of potential end-of-life materials, prioritising new sustainable materials and energy efficient alternatives, looking to ensure the longevity of the libraries. The scope of works for Mottingham Library includes new windows and doors throughout, new flooring and decorations, the creation of a publicly accessible toilet with baby changing facilities, and an improved heating system. 
 
It is envisaged that the children’s library will be expanded to allow for more group activities, which staff highlighted as a priority. The adults’ library has likewise been examined to allow for more space to host activities, with new seating options for groups. A new study room has been created through moving staff work areas, providing more PC spaces for local residents. As part of this project, it is hoped that Mottingham Library will receive grant funding from the Arts Council to purchase new specialist IT equipment, including 3D printers, VR headsets, and a 'Cubbie' unit for library users with additional needs.
 
The scope of works for Mottingham has been designed with extensive staff engagement, with officers attending meetings with librarians, and collecting feedback to refine the plans. Officers will further engage with staff as works progress, to ensure they are fully informed about decision making.
6.2 Councillors, Greenwich
Cllr Hartley reported the following:

· Bridge House. The planning application has been rejected on all grounds, which is a good outcome for Mottingham residents.
· Traffic update. After 4 petitions, a survey, constant lobbying and delay, it has now been agreed that the Council will introduce measures in the relevant roads. Access to the A20 from West Hallowes and Luxfield Road will be closed, with no left turns and cameras to reinforce the measures, which will be clearly sign posted. The junction with West Park will be less dangerous but busier. There will be a full consultation fairly quickly in a three month process. TfL have indicated that they have no major objection.

6.3 Planning, Bromley

Nothing major to report.
6.4 Planning, Greenwich

Nothing major to report.
6.5 Bromley Residents Federation

Nothing to report

7. Treasurer’s Report
In his absence, Laurie Bell provided the following report:

Since the new financial year the MRA has incurred just the following costs:

Web Hosting fee £143.86

Contribution towards Idverde costs for the extension to Foxes Field path £3,088.74

No Subs income.

A total of £1,601.61 so far has been received on behalf of the Lexi Kindness Picnic Table and Memorial Bench items through Rachel A cheque was issued to LBB for the Picnic Table of £1,107.60

This leaves the MRA holding £494.01 of funds towards the Memorial Bench.

Rachel is raising more money via a sponsored run. Sign up at the Bat n Ball.

8. Membership Secretary’s Report
No report received.

9. Festive Lights Committee Report
The FLC has very limited funds - £652.71. The Committee has agreed reduced arrangements for this year’s Festive Lights. We will have 18 frames on lamp columns, with two designs, no festoons, at a cost £3,693.60 inc VAT. The Festive Lights Appeal letter will be going out with the autumn newsletter
Laurie Bell will purchase the Christmas tree at an approximate cost of £120. He will aim to have it delivered to be put up on Friday 29th November and will arrange access for electrics with Eddie. The tree will be better secured this year. Laurie will ask if the College tree can again be offered for use in the village, by the library.
10. Local issues and members’ concerns
10.1 The Elms

Andrew Pain outlined his extensive knowledge of the background history of the site. Over time, the site has developed a bad reputation. Objections to the planning proposals seemed to have been based on the fact that this is Metropolitan Open Land and the perception that building on the site will extend to the back. Mr Pain expressed the view that the current owner is a responsible man and that he should seek planning approval to build a house there. It was reported that the majority of Mottingham Lane residents would like a house to be built on the site.
10.2 The proposed West Park garden development

Significant concerns were raised about the plan to build six houses in the garden of No 28. So far, the proposals seem to be to build a car-free development and to knock down the side garage. There would be no emergency access because of the very narrow entrance. Local residents are concerned about the proximity of any development to their own houses, about security, noise and disruption and diminished house values. Residents were advised to collate their concerns in readiness to oppose any planning application.
11.3     Felling of trees at the Mottingham Nursery site

Melanie Pierce and Melanie Smith spoke to the meeting to address concerns about 30 trees having been felled on the site in recent years. There is concern that it looks like the woodland is being opened up, that there is a risk of destroying one habitat for the sake of another.

They made the following points:
· The trees are not being felled without good reason. A number of trees were diseased (ash dieback, Dutch elm disease, fungus) or decayed.
· There is a lot of natural canopy.

· New trees are being planted and some young saplings have been ordered. In 2021, rowan and crab apple were planted.
· If at all possible a dead tree is left standing. When they do fall, then they are used for things like bug hotels, making habitat for wildlife.

· The Nursery is part of the Forest School Association.

Cllr Rowlands summarised the tree surgeon’s report, noting that permission for felling will be granted where there are clear and valid reasons for doing so.

The ladies were thanked for their presentation.
11. Any Other Business
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.30pm
12. Dates of next Executive Committee meetings/suggested business plan
Next meeting: 21st November 2024
MRA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE BUSINESS PLAN

	WHEN
	WHAT
	NOTES

	August/September 2024
	Autumn Newsletter and subs collections
	To include Festive Lights letter

	October
	Festive Lights Committee meeting
	Check progress

	21.11.24 
	Committee meeting
	

	23.01.25
	Committee meeting
	

	21.03.25
	Committee meeting
	Prepare for AGM

	April 2025
	Spring Newsletter
	To include AGM notice

	15.05.25
	AGM
	

	26.06.25
	Committee meeting
	Follow up any matters arising from AGM 

Agree programme for coming year
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